Dear [INSERT FULL NAME OF MP],

As a [INSERT NAME OF CONSTITUENCY]-based member of Resolution, a community of family justice professionals, I am writing to ask you to support our call to reform the family justice system in order to provide better legal protections for cohabiting couples.

Resolution is a community of 6,500 family lawyers and other family justice professionals, who work with families and individuals to resolve issues in a constructive way. As a Resolution member, I follow a Code of Practice that promotes this approach and considers the needs of the whole family, in particular the best interests of children. 

Resolution campaigns for improvements to the family justice system: we were instrumental in helping bring forward legislation to allow couples to divorce without blame; and we recently launched our Vision for Family Justice [LINK], which called for reform in a number of areas, not least on the issue of cohabitation.

Cohabiting couples in Britain account for nearly 1 in 5 families and are the fastest growing family type – with almost 3.6 million opposite-sex cohabiting couple families. Despite this, when a cohabiting couple’s relationship breaks down, the law treats them as though they were two completely unconnected individuals with no basic legal protections. 

Under current law, it is possible to live with someone for decades and have children together, but then simply walk away with the economically stronger party taking no financial responsibility for a former partner when the relationship breaks down.

Resolution representatives are this week meeting in Parliament with the Family Justice Minister, Lord Ponsonby, and others to discuss the need for reform.  We were pleased to see the current Government commit to legislation to better protect cohabitees, and ask you to join us in calling for this legislation to be brought forward at the earliest possible opportunity. On average, there are 70,000 more cohabiting couples each year. For those whose relationships break down, they cannot afford any delay.

I would be delighted if you would agree to meet with me to discuss these matters further, and identify how I may be able to help with any family justice-related casework you may receive. Please contact [INSERT DETAILS] if you would be interested in a meeting.

I look forward to your response.

Kind regards,

[INSERT NAME AND POSTCODE]

